
Did you know?? 
• Did you know that Portage County Ohio Horseman’s Council (PCOHC) and Northeast 

Ohio Trail Riders Association (NEOTRA) is a club of horse people who work together to 
maintain the bridle trails at West Branch State Park? 

 

• Did you know that all the boardwalks, culverts, gravel, mounting blocks, picket lines, trail 
markers and improvements to the bridle trails are funded by membership dues, donations, 
and fundraisers from PCOHC/NEOTRA? 

 

• Did you know that PCOHC/NEOTRA club members and a few volunteers clear downed 
trees, branches and fix any damage to the bridle trails continually throughout the riding 
season? 

 

• Did you know that if PCOHC/NEOTRA does not or cannot maintain the bridle trails at 
West Branch State Park, the bridle trail system that is there now would not exist.  The 
bridle trails could be turned into hike and bike trails 

 

• Did you know we NEED donations of money, lumber, gravel, or pavers for maintaining the 
trails? 

 

• Did you know PCOHC/NEOTRA helps maintain the Equestrian Camp ground area by 
removing garbage, clearing branches/trees, blowing leaves, and mounting blocks?  

 

• Did you know that membership in PCOHC/NEOTRA has consistently declined over the 
years while the average age of membership has increased? 

 

• Did you know that in an average year, 285 hours is spent on trail maintenance and 
completed by ONLY 20 club members & volunteers?   

 

• Did you know that West Branch State Park is one of only two State Parks in NE Ohio that 
have horse camping? 

 
Please help support us in maintaining the trails for us and future generations.  Join 
PCOHC/NEOTRA, volunteer or donate.  Please text Cathy at 440-476-1138 to volunteer.  
Visit www.NEOTRA.org or scan the code below for events, cleanup dates or to donate.    
 

 
NEOTRA.org 

http://www.neotra.org/

